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P. 5. Vostrikova E.V. INTENTIONALITY IN PHILOSOPHY OF LANGUAGE. The article pro-

vides a general outline of the problem of substitutivity of coreferential names in propositional attitudes 
reports. In the first part of the paper the important semantic principles we should take into account 
dealing with this problem are explained. I discuss the direct reference principle and consider that the 
main motivation for its acceptance is the observation that names do not carry any information about 
their object semantically, and different people can associate different descriptions with the same name, 
what makes their role in compositional semantics vague. In a discussion of the disquotational principle 
I am trying to show that even if we have good reasons to reject the in its strong formulation, its very 
unfavorable for a philosopher to reject it in a weak formulation. Subsequently I proceed with criticiz-
ing the idea that belief sentences are the exact description of beliefs or that they are reports about the 
specific relation the believer stands to the entity called «proposition». I provide a case (using «said 
that» instead of «believes that») when the report is correct even though the initial content was de dicto 
and the reported one was de re (or de dicto but using description the first speaker couldn't accept). The 
mode of the sentence is not fixed by the person whose belief is reported, but by the one making this 
report – based on the context she is in.  

 In the conclusion it is stated that even if we weaken the disquotational principle and the specifi-
cation assumption we still would not be able to get a full answer to the problem. Therefore we should 
put some constrains on the theory of meaning of names: it should explain what kind of different infor-
mation two different names of the same object can carry semantically without presupposing Frege's 
senses. The author points at some (metalinguistic) theories complying with those constrains. 

Keywords: Frege's puzzle, intentionality, semantics, pragmatics, reference, singular terms, pro-
positional attitudes, belief reports.  

P. 20. Galkin D.V. LIVING OUT OF NON-LIVING: PHILOSOPHICAL ISSUES OF ARTIFI-
CIAL LIFE. Author presents analysis of the key interpretations of artificial life (AL) and gives their 
philosophical explications. The starting point of the article is change of the historical situation from 
information epoch to artificial life epoch. “Artificial life” appeared in late 1980s as a new scientific 
discipline and technology on the intersection of mathematics, artificial intelligence, biology, cognitive 
sciences. However now it is tending to become a new cultural paradigm. Philosophy is considered to 
be a cultural reflection and construction of new technology.  

There are ten key propositions discussed in the article:  
1) AL as an adaptive behavior – a technical imitation of animal behavior.  
2) AL as a symbolic model of structural and behavioral aspects of the living - life alienated in 

symbolic form.  
3) AL as a model of ecosystems and evolution in biosphere – virtual ecosystems.  
4) AL as computational models of hypercreative\generative evolutionary process.  
5) AL as a structural evolution of autonomous artificial creatures with their own “relevance crite-

ria” for evolving structure.  
6) AL as a methodology and technology alternative to Artificial Intelligence – a “bottom-up” AL-

approach instead of “up-bottom” in AI.  
7) AL as a design of techno-biological symbiotic forms – a technological intervention in biologi-

cal realm. 
8) AL as a creation of new biological entities – purely artificial living forms.       
9) AL as a creation of virtual digital replicas of existing living creatures – digitized cognitive ac-

tivities. 
10) AL as a state of the art scientific theoretical interpretation or scheme based on biology, 

mathematics, cognitive sciences and informatics. 
Author considers these propositions as a background for formulation of the “strong” criteria for 

artificial life (similar to the concept of “strong” artificial intelligence). Author concludes that there is a 
new integral philosophical approach to artificial life is needed and suggests one under the name of 
technological creationism. Technological creationism pretends to overcome conceptual limitations of 
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evolutionism, metaphysical creationism and transhumanism. Its major task is explications of the 
“strong” criteria of artificial life and clarifications of the “weak” partial technological approaches.  

Keywords: artificial life, technological creationism. 
P. 34. Kusliy P.S. KNOWLEDGE, GETTEIER PROBLEMS AND SOME DISCUSSIONS IN 

CONTEMPORARY RUSSIAN EPISTEMOLOGY. The article presents an overview of some recent 
discussions in Russian epistemology devoted to the nature and the definition of propositional knowl-
edge. The starting point of the work are the problems raised by Edmund Gettier in his article “Is Justi-
fied True Belief Knowledge?” and the proposed solutions for these problems by some contemporary 
Russian philosophers.Three main approaches here are distinguished: a standard approach, a philosophy 
of science approach, and non-classical externalist approach.The standard approach is represented by 
theorists who are critical about Gettier’s arguments as well as the arguments of his proponents. As an 
example of such theories the author analyzes the approach of Grigory Olkhovikov according to which 
the critics of the standard definition of propositional knowledge fail to offer a strict and correct argu-
ment in support of their views. In order to strengthen the standard definition he introduces a restriction 
according to which an argument for standard definition is to be based only on true premises. Some 
other of Olkhovikov’s qualifications are discussed as well as his debate with Lev Lamberov. The au-
thor of the article sides with Olkhovikov approach claiming that all counterarguments in the spirit of 
Gettier against the standard approach in one way or the other end up being based on a false premise or 
a presupposition. In this section some other externalist arguments against the standard conception of 
propositional knowledge (e.g. the argument formulated by A.Goldman) are analyzed in the light of 
their discussion by such Russian philosophers as E.Vostrikova and A.Antonovski. The second ap-
proach to a definition of propositional knowledge (dubbed as that of philosophy of science) is dis-
cussed on the material of texts by A.Nikiforov and I.Kasavin. The author criticizes this approach for its 
methodological problems among which its use of a notion of “false knowledge”. Finally, the non-
classical approach is discussed on the examples by social epistemological conception of I.Kasavin and 
A.Cherniak. Both are criticized for an unjustified broadening of the notion of knowledge. The author 
draws some conclusions about further possible problems within this area of contemporary Russian 
epistemology. 

Keywords: knowledge, Gettier problems, externalism, truth, justification. 
P. 55. Ladov V.A. KRIPKE’S SKEPTICISM AND ITS OVERCOMING IN THE CONTEXT OF 

ONTOEPISTEMOLOGICAL OPPOSITION REALISM/RELATIVISM. E.V. Borisov’s critical ar-
guments concerning V.A Surovtsev’s and V.A. Ladov’s researches on rule-following problem are 
considered in this article. In the first section of the article the theme of foundations of S. Kripke’s 
skepticism concerning rule-following are discussed. The author agrees with Borisov’s critical argu-
ments that V.A. Ladov and V.A Surovtsev are not correct in their consideration of foundations of skep-
tical challenge. However it is emphasized that the authors of “Wittgenstein and Kripke” do not suffi-
ciently expressed their thought. Actually the arguments of Ladov and Surovtsev do not contradict of 
Borisov’s interpretation. In the second section of the article it is asserted that Kripke indeed treated a 
rule as unambiguously fixed for infinite cases of its application. In this point author of the article does 
not agree with Borisov’s point of view. In the third part of the article it is discussed so-called defect 
rules. Author asserts that it is not reasonable to say about invisibility of methodological procedures of 
fixation of standard rule and defect rule. With respect to Borisov’s interpretation this section is critical 
too. Furthermore, E.V. Brisov considers the variant of straight solution of rule-following problem 
presented in “Wittgenstein and Kripke”. The author of this article agrees with critical arguments. How-
ever it is emphasized that the research on mathematical induction should be transmit to higher level. 
Finally, the author of the article estimates Borisov’s mode of the straight solution of the rule-following 
problem presented in his writings. This mode of the solution is acknowledged as sophisticated and 
very important. It is not doubt that this mode of the solution of the rule-follow problem needs in more 
careful critical analysis but at the present moment the author of the article does not fix any defects in 
Boriov’s reasoning. This mode of the solution is very important because of different variants of skepti-
cal solution of the rule-following problem prevails in contemporary analytic philosophy. Borisov’s 
solution shows that, at least, we can say about meanings of mathematical symbols as universal and 
exactly fixed essences.  

Keywords: skepticism, rule, meaning, function, sign, language, realism, relativism. 
P. 63. Steshenko N.I. ONTOLOGICAL ASSUMPTIONS IN TEMPORAL DESCRIPTION 

CHANGING OBJECTS. In article ontological assumptions in temporal calculations are analyzed. 
Quine's criterion  about existence of the objects assumed in a universum of this or that theory is con-
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sidered. Distinction between ready result (logic language with its syntax and semantics) and ontologi-
cal preconditions is spent. 

Keywords: T-calculations, time, ontological assumptions, Quine's criterion, internal and external 
existence. 

P. 79. Surjanskaya Y.V. CONCEPT AS A PHILOSOPHICAL NOTION. In article the notion of 
concept is considered. It is a new object of research for philosophy. The notion of concept has arisen in 
Russian linguistics in the 20th century. Gradually it began to get into other branches of scientific 
knowledge, including philosophy. The problem of concept is a problem of how people think.  We 
show there is a tradition of the analysis of thinking in classical philosophy, modern western philosophy 
and Russian philosophy which conducts to the idea of concept.  Positions of Abelard, Kant, Hegel, 
Frege, Deleuze and Guattari, Russian authors are analyzed. In article it is shown that the philosophical 
thought in the face of these philosophers was moving to the idea of concept. After a historical and 
philosophical analysis we give a philosophical understanding of the notion of concept. According to it 
concept is a fundamental and original form of human thinking that has in the basis both cognitive and 
perceptual experience. In conclusion, the main problems which arise with the introduction of the no-
tion of concept are considered. These are such problems as distinction concept and notion, a way of 
life concept (its relation to consciousness and language). The basic criterion of distinction of concept 
and notion is ability to make definition. If we can make exact definition of a word we have the notion; 
if we can't give definition we have the concept. We can define the notion, because it reflects the gen-
eral structures. Concept represents a specific individual experiences. We also show that concept exists 
at four levels: consciousness - the author's text - the interpreter text – collective consciousness. The 
existence of concept at different levels solves the problem of the relation of concept, consciousness 
and language. Thus, concept is the medial structure having subjective-objective character. It exists 
both in the individual mind and in the language of the ethnic group. Concept is the fundamental form 
of thinking, first of all, ordinary thinking and philosophical thinking. 

Keywords: concept, idea, mind, thinking. 
 

SOCIAL PHILOSOPHY AND PHILOSOPHY OF HUMANITY 
 
P. 79. Diev V.S. RISK AND UNCERTAINTY IN PHILOSOPHY, SCIENCE AND MANAGE-

MENT. Uncertainty and risk are viewed as interdisciplinary phenomena. This calls for philosophical 
treatment of results provided by the sciences. The paper reflects the author’s methodological position 
of treating uncertainty and risk-related problems in the decision-making context. The method of deci-
sion-making in a situation of uncertainty largely depends on the kind of uncertainty faced by the agent. 
The author considers various types of uncertainty with a special focus on objective uncertainty and 
offers a typology of uncertainties in decision-making tasks. Quantitative assessment of the probability 
of possible events allows to draw a fundamental distinction between situations of risk and situations of 
uncertainty. A situation of risk is a kind of situation of uncertainty in which it is possible to estimate 
the probability of decision implementation taking into account environmental influences, the actions of 
partners and adversaries, etc. In a situation of risk it is possible to make a quantitative assessment of 
the decision’s consequences which can’t be done in a situation of uncertainty, and this is the key factor 
in differentiating between risk and uncertainty. The description of this situation requires using of a 
complex of notions: <Agent, Decision, Probability, Losses>. Risk is a consequence of the decision and 
is always related to the agent who not only makes a choice but also estimates the probabilities of pos-
sible events and related losses. Risk is an integral indicator combining the assessment of both the prob-
abilities of decision implementation and quantitative characteristics of the decision’s consequences.   

Keywords: uncertainty, risk, decision-making, philosophy of management, rationality, values, 
contingency, probability, determinism. 

P. 90. Kolodiy V.V. VISUALITY AND ITS INFLUENCE ON SOCIAL COGNITION: PHI-
LOSOPHICAL AND METHODOLOGICAL EXPLANATION. Many aspects of discussion about the 
visuality can be realized clearly if we address to photography. The photography is traditionally under-
stood as a picture based on technical reproduction. A photo is an image of experienced moment, social 
reality and its evidence. If the image reproduces the form of the objective reality the content of which 
brings to live by a subjective act (choice, perception, construction, presentation), the attention will be 
drawn to the fact “how this visual representation makes a breakthrough in social cognition?”. As an 
object of cultural and philosophical analysis the photography shows its essence with different intensity. 
All researches agree with it. The photography could be transparent at one moment and absolutely im-
permeable at another one. Often the philosophy of visual, the ontology of photography is somewhere 
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in the middle between iconographic interpretation of the material and abstract speculations that try to 
catch the essence of a subject. Reflections on the photography run to extremes, they start from every-
day talks and end with highly sacral meanings. According to some scholars, the essence, nature of 
photography can be described only with mutually exclusive characteristics: continuity – break, ossifi-
cation – eluding, “studium – punctum”, intention to avoid death – embodied death. The photography as 
a statement about “modernity” is important not only as a method as social reality construction but as a 
crucial complex of epistemological issues. Contemporary philosophical studies of visuality give dis-
tinct understanding about such basic ideas as: photography as a medium of consumption ideology, 
photography and everyday culture optics, photography of body in the framework of ontology ap-
proach. The methodology of our research based on phenomenological approach to nature of vision, 
visuality, photography, photography and reality, it contains such principles as: 

1. Understanding the photography as art of image creation which is able to convey the atmosphere 
of passed moment; as image which lost the uniqueness because of technical reproduction. 

2.Constructivist idea which presuppose not givenmeaning which not exists before the act of rep-
resentation, but constructed during the presentation. Representation is not a reflection; this is an active 
process of selection, structuring and formation, the process of sense obtaining. 

3. The principle of social phenomenology: social dimension integrated into the process of photog-
raphy, thus, it always shows myself to Other in accordance with my understanding of Other and his 
expectations. 

4. The discourse of trust to photography messages about singular which makes social cognition 
different, more complex, catching variety of social reality. 

Keywords: visuality, influence, social cognition, studium – punctum. 
P. 97. Kuzmina E.N. THE CONCEPT OF DESPERATION AND FORMATION OF SUBJEC-

TIVITY: PRINCIPLES OF CONSTRUCTION. In the article, there is a vector of the attitude of the 
Western European culture towards the desperation phenomenon defined as something Other than rea-
son. Such markers of desperation as crime, perversion, and illness formed practices of exclusion of that 
phenomenon from culture. There is an effort to comprehend contemporaneity as a legitimate acknowl-
edgement of the whole world of tragic without any true name existing beyond the rational language. In 
the article, there is a consideration of possibilities of formation of subjectivity proceeding from ac-
knowledgement of heterogeneous human nature. If social order is determined by the language of sub-
jectivity and is always formed as a capacity to generate speaking (to speak “coherent judgement”), it is 
necessary to reconsider the tradition of legitimate subject as a stable and linearly determined by the 
general social order in the situation of rejection of extreme objectivism of classical rationality and 
artistic modernism. We’ve focused on formation of subjectivity in two trends of modern philosophy – 
psychoanalysis and schizoanalysis, which study the process and heterogeneity of formation of subjec-
tivity. Accordingly, we point out psychoanalytical and schizophrenic practices of subjectivization. The 
field of human desperation (insanity) corresponds to the unconscious. The distinction of those subjec-
tivity practices is set by an attitude to desperation determining a motif of subjectivization: while Freud 
legitimates desperation (insanity) through a connection of a speech flow (of desperation) with every-
day social reality, Deleuze allows it “to happen”. Psychoanalytical subjectivization is formed accord-
ing to “the scientific principle”: Freud found a legitimate area rather limited by social norms, to which 
one could reduce all immensity of the unconsciousness. The structure of Ego is a centre for such sub-
jectivity and it maintains a constant connection of all the strata of a personality by making a unidirec-
tional line from the source, the unconsciousness, to a conceptually formed consciousness. Schizo-
phrenic subjectivization is formed acoording to the principle of inversion, where the difference be-
tween internal and external disappears, and, instead of a strict and vertical structure of a personality, 
we get “surface effects” – events. 

Keywords: desperation, subjectivity, psychoanalytic subjectivization, schizophrenic subjectivization. 
P. 104. Makogon T.I. TO A QUESTION ON THE ANALYSIS OF LOCAL COMMUNITIES 

FROM THE POINT OF VIEW OF THE THEORY OF SYSTEMS AND TOPOLOGY. In the article 
is shown the importance for new realities of development of russian society such a social formations as 
a local communities. The local community (a historical, cultural, neighbour's generality of people) – is 
a arises of the base of any civil self-organizing. Managing influence in a such social system as the local 
community, will be effective in that measure in what it corresponds to internal tendencies of its self-
development. The community acts cumulative social -life subject of public action that means not so 
much integrity and unity, how many set of associations of the most various scale and a level, and an 
embodiment of a wide variety of sights, positions, valuable installations. Interaction of subjects func-
tioning in such community becomes a connecting fabric, spatial, its topological field. The organization 
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and management of such social systems as local communities, may not be carried out in traditional 
classical forms. Attraction of topology to their research that provides the account of their spatial char-
acteristics at the analysis of local communities is perspective. The topology is a doctrine about a place. 
Thus all spatially designated concepts of local communities, even such as an atmosphere, mood, a 
situation etc. Concept of topology or a topological reflection of space are accepted to the analysis, as 
though towers above relative space and conducts to other, more universal understanding of space, a 
place. The place turns around a social field and not only connects people, but also will penetrate into 
them. The philosophical topology is a theory of a concrete place, the concrete logic of local commu-
nity explaining as individuals may cooperate in the community, considering various kinds of interac-
tion, intermediary and allocating among them the interactions caused by a place. To build topological 
system of construction of local communities, it is necessary to develop system of their comparison, 
correlation with each other, measurement their uniqueness that does not give any another parameter of 
a measure. For revealing opportunities of multivariate realization philosophical direction about local 
communities, in article address to system methodology. Are considered different system direction to 
find unity in set of interpretation of system-theoretical researches in their application to the analysis of 
local communities, as social systems. Three system-theoretical directions are analysed: the interven-
tion-technical theory of systems; the theory of self-organizing and the structural theory of systems. In 
detailare described two different types of the structural theory: operative and retive systems. Opportu-
nities of application of that and are shown another at the analysis of social systems of local communi-
ties. Is given the concept of topology model of social system, the concept of a field is entered into the 
system theory. The theory of social systems is identified with retive models of systems, with their  
poly- centered  and topology- centered  versions, with the theory of space and topology. The new sys-
tem-theoretical direction is submitted which with introduction of concept of space and fields enables to 
describe such strongly contextually caused social systems as local communities. 

Keywords: local community, theory of systems, topology, operative models of social systems. 
P. 114. Migurenko R.A. EVERYDAY, COMMON SENSE AND PROBLEM OF CONSCIOUS-

NESS. Appeal to the theme of common sense, the question of the place and role of his intuitions in 
philosophical and scientific knowledge is due:  

1) its actualization in modern philosophy, conceptual approaches of which, for solving the prob-
lem of consciousness in some cases conflict with the intuitions of common sense; 

2) failure in addressing the everyday context at the level of artificial intelligence;  
3) the advent of a new promising material, applying to the conceptual solution to the problem of 

consciousness, based on the truths of common sense; 
4) the necessity and possibility of holding its own investigation in connection with the develop-

ment of hypotheses about the mythical as an inherent property of consciousness of a human.  
Purpose of the article - explanation of the adequacy of the truths of common sense in solving the 

problem of consciousness. The objects of philosophical analysis are routine and sense of truth in the 
system of scientific knowledge. Truths of common sense are timeless principles, which are out of the 
context, of common sense. As a basic methodological installations, the following provisions: everyday 
is the basis of philosophy and science; ordinary notions of truth and common sense are a necessary part 
of scientific knowledge. In philosophy everyday is understood as: reality; everyday consciousness; 
sphere of birth of the truths of common sense; natural or ordinary language. There are substantial and 
functional interpretations of everyday. The first method of interpretation allows us to see the world of 
everyday as a primary and autonomous reality, as the foundation of everything. Functional approach 
reveals the destiny of everyday life: to establish the relationship between reality and knowledge of her 
knowledge and language, language and reality. Establishing these relationships, everyday provides a 
whole system "a reality and consciousness." From a phenomenological point of view of everyday is its 
myths, its history. A man, who doesn’t introspect, in search of meaning gives rise to myths and mythic 
justification. Everyday is a kind of whole mythical space. Its truth is the rational core of everyday 
knowledge, which does not depend on the context. Specificity of the truths of common sense - the 
criteria of their truth: people do not know how they knows the truth of judgments of common sense, 
but it is their belief in truth is the witness of their truth. This situation is typical for a myth-making 
consciousness: no sufficient justification in the fact that this is so, but the belief is there. The role of the 
truths of common sense in the concepts of solving the problem of consciousness involves response to a 
number of other questions: the truth of common sense destroy the myths of everyday consciousness, or 
serve them a rational basis? If the participation of the truths of common sense in scientific knowledge 
is inevitable, what the consequences will be? 

Keywords: everyday, common sense, intuition, the problem of consciousness. 
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HISTORY OF PHILOSOPHY 
 
P. 122. Krechetova M.Y. THE PROBLEM OF AUTHENTICITY: ADORNO VS. HEIDEGGER. 

This article is devoted to the critique of some ideological implications of both the grave German phi-
losophy and literature of the XIX century and perfectly light and popular cultural phenomena as well 
as daily communications which presented by the book “Jargon of Authenticity’ by Theodore Adorno. 
The article is dealing with the critique of M. Heidegger’s existential philosophy and first of all with the 
main notion of this philosophy which is “Authenticity”. This special interest is implicated by the fol-
lowing Adorno’s point of view. He values the Heidegger’s philosophy as more complicated and subtle 
than philosophy of O.F.Bollnow, K.Jaspers and other less reputed philosophers and literati. But it does 
not mean that the Heidegger’s philosophy is more “pure”. Per contra: the ideological content of the 
Heidegger’s philosophy is more dangerous whereas it is not straightforward, not unsophisticated, not 
clumsy. 

The Adorno’s arguments may be classified to the four categories: 
1. The arguments of absence of pure existential experience. There are exists only social experi-

ence. The existential experience is substituted by the experience of the marginal social groups, by the 
experience of the antecedent ages, by the psychological experience. 

2. The arguments connected with the language of the description of the experience. Adorno con-
siders such language as mythological one. Such language is archaic and provincial. The words of this 
language break the confines of their meanings. 

3. The arguments connected with the communicative practices. Heidegger doesn’t want be com-
prehended. He pretends to the selectness. The construction of his thought negatives the opponent’s 
position by means of privilege of the question in comparison with the answer.  

4. The arguments connected with the impossibility of the ontologic researches after the Kantian 
transcendental turn. 

The main Adorno’s  idea is following: the Heidegger’s philosophy confronts to the social order by 
means of declarations. But it support the social order as a matter of fact. The Heidegger’s philosophy 
substitutes the real suffering, mischief, death by their metaphysical analogs. Thereby the Heidegger’s 
philosophy preserves and absolves the social order. 

Keyworlds: authenticity, ideology, social order.   
P. 130. Lobovikov V.O. THE DOCTRINE OF PARMENIDES AND MELISSUS ABOUT NON-

BEING OF MOVEMENT AND THE “GUILLOTINE OF D. HUME” FROM THE VIEWPOINT OF 
TWO-VALUED ALGEBRA OF METAPHYSICS. The paper submits a formal-axiological interpreta-
tion of the metaphysical doctrine of Parmenides and Melissus about nonbeing of nonbeing, nonbeing 
of movement, nonbeing of set, etc. The author constructs and studies a two-valued discrete mathemati-
cal representation (model) of formal-axiological aspect of the metaphysical doctrine of mentioned 
thinkers – two-valued algebra of metaphysics. According to the author’s fundamental hypothesis, 
metaphysics is nothing but formal axiology, in particular, formal ethics and formal jus-naturalism. 
Starting with this novel hypothesis the paper investigates “being”, “nonbeing”, “one-ness (unity)”, 
“set”, “movement (change)”, “contradiction”, “non-contradiction”, “completeness”, “incompleteness”, 
etc. as moral-legal evaluation-functions determined by moral-legal evaluation-variables in proper 
mathematical meanings of the words “function” and “variable”. The evaluation functions and variables 
take their values from the set of moral-legal values {g (good), b (bad)} of moral-legal-forms of actions. 
Elementary moral-legal-action-forms deprived of their contents are nothing but moral-legal variables. 
Compound moral-legal-action-forms deprived of their contents represent moral-legal evaluation-
functions. The functions under investigation are precisely defined by tables. A formal-axiological 
equivalence-relation is precisely defined as well. By means of the given definitions the author con-
structs a list of equations of two-valued algebra of metaphysics identified with algebra of formal axiol-
ogy, in particular, with algebra of formal ethics. Results of the mental (hypothetic-deductive) experi-
ment with generating the list of equations are surprising: “translations” of the equations from the artifi-
cial symbolic language of algebra into the natural one are nothing but well-known “strange (paradoxi-
cal)” statements of Parmenides and Melissus. Hence, according to the studied hypothesis, the famous 
empirical criticism of the Eleatic metaphysical tenets is a result of misunderstanding them. The meta-
physical tenets are affirming formal-axiological equivalences among values. The scandal statements 
have nothing to do with facts and formal-logic interrelations among facts. Therefore it is relevant to 
use the principle of formal-logic autonomy of facts and values for protecting Eleatic metaphysics from 
the empirical criticism. By means of algebra of formal ethics the author submits a precise formulation 
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and fundamental generalization of the famous “Guillotine of D. Hume”. The generalized formulation 
of “Guillotine” is used for protecting Parmenides and Melissus from the empirical criticism.       

Keywords: Parmenides, Melissus, Hume, metaphysics, formal, axiology, algebra.    
P. 139. Mazaeva O.G. THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN LIFE AND CREATIVITY AS AN 

INTRODUCTION TO THE THEME OF DOMINANT PRINCIPLES OF THE VERBAL CREATIV-
ITY IN A. BELY AND F. A. STEPUN. A. Bely and F.A. Stepun show great interest in studying the 
relationship between life and creativity, life and art, but at the same time they differ in determining the 
contexts of consideration, the essence of understanding and the results of solving this problem. Both of 
them adhere to the teleological approach that proves their commitment to the ideas of Neo-Kantianism 
and phenomenology. The contexts of consideration, Stepun’s valuable and Bely’s theurgical, tend to 
reveal the meaning of different spheres of life, creativity, and their relation. F. A. Stepun insists on the 
lack of coincidence between life and creativity, considering it as a basis for harmony. 
The differentiation between life and two value scales provides tools for contrasting completeness of 
life and splitness, partial character of any creative act. Antinomity of life and creativity cannot be 
overcome. If creativity, dualistic by nature, is measured by the unity of life, then laziness and tragedy 
of life of creative personality are inevitable. Mysticity, true religiousness as non-objectified experience 
exist only in life, they cannot be transferred to culture, which is creativity. Spetun believes that there is 
no God in the results of creativity, there is only striving to Him. Stepun and A. Bely use the same vo-
cabulary but in Stepun’s works it carries a different meaning. Life, its religious completeness 
and depth can be expressed in “hieroglyph”, manifest itself in “gesture”, but these signs according to 
Stepun do not convey it completely. “Positive total-unity” (vseedinstvo) of the soul is not revealed 
exhaustively through symbol, hieroglyph or gesture etc. For A. Bely rhythm, gesture convey deep 
meaning of both life and creativity, but their symbolic nature cannot be presented in exhaustive way in 
literary works. For A. Bely and Stepun sings only partially express the completeness of life, giving 
reason to characterize the situation using the metaphor of “paradoxical translation”. A. Bely speaks 
about the coincidence of life and creativity. Theurgy, a religious foundation are the beginning of life 
and creativity. The experience of self-perfection is interpreted by A. Bely in the coordinates of 
communication, and “life-creation” (zhiznetvorchestvo) for him is a source and a result of his verbal 
creativity. The experience of self-expression as the experience of verbal creativity is directed, 
relatively speaking, toward the spiritual vertical. It is rather the embodiment of “new meaning” than its 
transmission, it is a problem of expressing, searching for new ways of existence of “new meaning” 
rather than a problem of real, ordinary (horizontal) communication. “Life Line” is highly significant in 
this respect. It serves as the experience of implementation of a new creative effort to find the meaning 
of one’s life and creativity. The problem of the relationship of life and creativity is associated with 
finding dominant principles of existence and development of the verbal creativity of A. Bely and F.A. 
Stepun, but it is the task of another study.  

Keywords: A. Bely, F. A. Stepun, life, creativity, hermeneutics, translation, values, teurgizm, em-
bodiment of “new meaning”. 

P. 148. Markova L.V. HEGEL’S PHILOSOPHY AS PHILOSOPHY OF SPIRITUAL CHAL-
LENGE. In article it is interpreted Hegel’s doctrine of concept also the central concept of his philoso-
phy – the reason. It allows to interpret Hegel’s philosophy as doctrine of spiritual challenge addressed 
to human will and directed to private existential performance. It provides an opportunity to open exis-
tential meaning of Hegel’s dialectics and to show the power of its spiritual challenge. 

Key words: concept, the reason, Spirit, spiritual challenge, dialectics, negativity. 
P. 160. Ogleznev V.V. INTENTIONALITY IN HERBERT HART’S LEGAL PHILOSOPHY.In 

article research of meaning of concepts “intention”, “decision”, “action”, their interrelation and rele-
vance to Herbert Hart’s legal philosophy is presented. Through the analysis of imperativeness of legal 
rules it is established them intentionality. In each of the following pairs of sentences certainty is men-
tioned: (1) “I am not sure which of these I like best”. “I know which I like”. (2) “He does not know 
what he wants”. “I now know what I want” (3) “I think I will do it, but I am not sure”. “I know now 
what I will do” (where an entirely voluntary action is envisaged). The kind of knowledge referred to in 
each of these sentences, as they are normally used, would be dissociated from any possible appeal to 
evidence. This is the most important, but not the only, respect in which there is an analogy between the 
pairs of sentences (1), (2) and (3). There is also an analogy in the grammatical form of these sentences. 
In the article “Decision, Intention, and Certainty” S. Hampshire and H.L.A. Hart are argued that there 
is only one case of the kind of certainty that cannot be associated with any appeal to evidence: namely, 
case (3), a man’s knowledge of his own present and future voluntary actions. Author’s thesis is that 
there is a necessary connection between certainty of this kind, and upon this topic, and deciding to do 
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something, and also that there is a necessary connection between certainty of this kind and intending to 
do something, and doing it intentionally. 

Keywords: analytical legal philosophy, intention, decision, action, imperative statements, legal 
rule. 

P. 167. Surovtsev V.A. L. WITTGENSTEIN AND F.P. RAMSEY ON IDENTITY (2). The theory 
of classes based on the concept of identity of objects (offered by B. Russell and A. Whitehead) is con-
sidered in this article. The criticism of the given concept is analyzed from the point of views of L. 
Wittgenstein and F.P. Ramsey.  The differences of these points are compared. It is shown that the con-
cept of identity as equalizing of the signs, which used in mathematical expressions (Wittgenstein), 
contrasts with the concept of the identity, which used as integrative part of specific mathematical tau-
tologies.   

Keywords: theory of classes, identity, equation, tautology, concept of number, symbolical system.  
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P. 182. Negri M. IMAGING PHILOSOPHY. Human beings experience the world first of all by 

seeing and imagining it. They can get close to the world and to their own nature by reflecting on illu-
minating intuitions and ideas. These are evident truths, partly recorded by some philosophers (by Plato, 
for example) since the antiquity. These truths, however, have never been put, simply and immediately, 
at the centre of human beings’ practical and theoretical speculations. The main philosophical investiga-
tions, on the contrary, above all in the current age, have become more and more strictly verbal. The 
notes contained in this article are an attempt to stimulate the philosophical mind carefully to study 
images - that is, to study images as locatable or quasi locatable experiences (and even images as locat-
able or quasi locatable experiences that are the basis of non locatable experiences). 

Keywords: imaging, images, drawing, locatable experiences. 
 

 




